
COLLECTION SITE USE BY VILLAGE OF PARDEEVILLE EXPIRES 07/01/2019 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

HISTORY.  In prior years the Township and the Village had an agreement that if the Village allowed the Township residents to 

use the area behind the collection site (which is owned by the Village) for leaves and brush the Township would allow the Village 

residents to access this area through the Town collection site to drop off their leaves and brush via the Town’s collection site 

access road. The Township also agreed it would accept recycling from the Village residents as well.   

CURRENT. In spring 2019 the Village informed the Town that the Town residents would no longer have access to the area behind 

the collection site (which is owned by the Village) for brush & leaves.  The Village did clear an area next to the collection site 

dumpsters for the Township which the Town reimbursed the Village for in full.  This, however, is a much smaller area and limits 

the ability to bring brush and leaves to the site.  After discussion, the Town Board agreed at its May meeting that because the 

Village provides curbside pickup of brush and leaves for its residents as well as curbside recycling there was no longer a need to 

have the Village use the Town’s site for drop off of brush and leaves or recycling.  (The Village still has the land it owns behind 

the collection site for Village uses.)  A notice was hand delivered to the Village office the day following the meeting so that the 

Village would have time to notify it’s residents that effective July 1st the Town collection site would no longer accept items from 

the Village residents. 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Effective July 1, 2019 the Town of Wyocena Collection Site located on East Bush Road will no longer accept 

brush/leaves from Village of Pardeeville residents or businesses.  The Village has provided another method of 

collection for these items.  This also includes recycling from the Village of Pardeeville residents.  Please place your 

recycling with your normal household garbage for collection curbside. 

Any questions from Village residents, please contact the Village of Pardeeville Village office at (608)429-3121 for 

further information. 

 


